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Minutes 

Town of Belmont 

Select Board 

Large Community Room, Chenery Middle School 

Monday, January 7, 2020 

7:30pm 

CALL TO ORDER: 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 8:01pm by Chair Tom Caputo. Vice Chair Adam Dash 

and Select Board member Roy Epstein were present. Town Administrator Patrice Garvin was present. The 

meeting was joint with School Committee, which was already in session. 

ACTION BY CONSENT: 

Joint meeting with School Committee - Discussion and vote on Skating Rink Request for Proposal (RFP} 

Caputo first provided context on the efforts to-date to seek a public-private partnership for building a new 

ice rink. The public process had resulted in large amounts of valuable feedback on both the RFP and lease 

that had been incorporated into the final drafts. At this stage, the School Committee and_ Select Board 

were ready to finalize the documents, and upon doing so, would release the RFP to be open for bidding 

as of January 13. 

Jeffery Wheeler (Senior Town Planner) led review of the remaining minor changes to the documents since 

the last iteration from December 10 (the version that had been publically posted on the Town's website). 

Several final modifications were proposed in the course of discussion: 

The reference to requirements for meeting Middlesex League Athletic Standards was changed to 

specifying instead using dimensional requirements from the National Federation of High School 

Sports. 

Kate Bowen (School Committee) pointed out that the two pictures showing the layout of the site 

were not consistent; Wheeler would correct. 

Epstein suggested deletion of a comma in paragraph in Paragraph 2.2, as it changed the meaning 

substantially with respect to the definition of field space being considered. 

George Hall (Town Counsel) would fix some language in the lease referring to what happens with 

the property when the lease ends. 

Garvin thanked Wheeler, Assistant Town Administrator Marshall, and Community Development Director 

Clancy for the large amount of time and work dedicated to preparing the RFP and lease documents. 

Epstein noted the final version of the RFP did not include reference to having tennis courts on the site 

west of Harris Field. He thanked Superintendent Phelan for undertaking a thoughtful process to review 

whether tennis courts could be accommodated, and expressed agreement with the decision to pursue 

funding to add courts at Winn Brook. Chair Caputo echoed that the Board would do whatever possible in 

leveraging Town resources to support the tennis program in finding a permanent home. 
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